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Highlands County Tourist Development Council

 Highlands County Government Center Boardroom
Regular Meeting and/or Remote Conference Line Meeting

+1 904-638-2711   United States, Jacksonville (Toll)
Conference ID: 725 795 793#
July 23, 2020 @ 8:15 a.m.

Draft Remote/Regular Conference Meeting
1.  The meeting was called to order at 8:20 a.m. by Commissioner Brooks.  
Roll Call  

Council Members Present:
Commissioner Jim Brooks
Bill Brantley
Vicki Pontius

Cindy Garren
Tenille Drury-Smith

Mark Stewart

Christine Hatfield
Tenille Drury-Smith
Diane Rydecki

Maria Sutherland

Council Members Absent: 
Also, Present:

Joedie Thayer, Interim Development Services Director

Casey Hartt, Lead Marketing Consultant


Commissioner BrookAlso, PresentCasey Hartt, Lead Tourist Development Council Consultant
Chantel Brutus, Tourist Development Administrative Assistant
Liz Barber, Sebring Chamber

Gaylin Thomas, Heartland Cultural Alliance
Jon Schmeider, Huddle Up Group

Commissioner Brooks and Chantel Brutus established that a quorum was present, and the meeting was properly noticed.
2.
Acceptance of TDC Meeting Minutes of April 30th, 2020.

Commissioner Brooks inquired if there were any comments or changes to the minutes of April 30, 2020.  Ms. Pontius made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brantley to approve the meeting minutes.  Upon roll call the Council voted aye. The motion passed.
3.  Financial and Office Reports

Commissioner Brooks presented the Monthly Expenditure and Revenue Reports year to date ending April 30, 2020, which makes a total up to date of $608,520.75. It was noted amongst the board that collections for the TDC for this FY (2019-2020) are lower than last year’s collection due to COVID-19. 

Mr. Brantley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Stewart, to approve the financial reports as presented. 

Upon roll call the Council voted aye. The motion passed.

4.   Marketing Update

A. 2019-2020 Marketing and Budget Update

Mrs. Hartt presented the Marketing report, current FY budget update and review of 2019-2020 collections. 

Mrs. Hartt notified the Council and public that the TDC is working on cancelling funds that were allocated for events that are now cancelled due to Covid-19 and repurposing that money for next fiscal year. The Visit Sebring leads are also up, and tourists are requesting information for our area and website traffic has gone up in searches and time spent looking for outdoor activities do in the Sebring area. 


B. Sports Audit Update


Jon Schmeider with Huddle Up Group presented a summary of their Sports Audit findings. The presentation at today’s TDC meeting was to just present a basic summary prior to revealing their approximately 50-page audit report that will be presented at the Tourism Awards & Education Program on September 2, 2020 in the BOCC Chambers.

5. 
Items for Voting


A. 2020-2021 TDC Marketing Plan and Budget

Mrs. Hartt presented the 2020-2021 marketing plan and budget. Mrs. Hartt brought to the attention to the Council that review, and adjustments have been made to lower the marketing budget for next FY due to loss of revenue because of COVID-19.  


Ms. Pontius made a motion, seconded by Mr. Stewart, to recommend approval of the 2020-2021 marketing plan and budget presented by Mrs. Hartt. Upon roll call, all remaining Council members voted aye. The motion carried. 


B. Contingency Fund Activation

The contingency fund activation and allocation of the funds were included in the marketing plan and budget presented by Mrs. Hartt in item 5A.

Upon roll call, all Council members voted aye to activate the $85,000 contingency fund. The motion carried. 


6.  Old Business/Discussion
A. Updates on Lake Istokpoga Improvements

Ms. Brutus provided the TDC with an update on the Lake Istokpoga Improvements. The 


funds were brought to the BOCC and approved. We are currently waiting on FWC grant requests

funding awards but will be delayed due to COVID-19. 

B. Volunteers needed for GFNY
Ms. Hartt informed the TDC members that the GFNY Cycling event needs volunteers and 


there is a flyer in their agenda packet or copies on the counter to pick up and disperse. She noted that there are paid opportunities for local non-profit organizations to raise money.  
C. Tourism Awards & Education Program update

Mrs. Hartt informed the TDC and public that the Tourism Awards luncheon has been changed to exclude the lunch option and will take place in the BOCC Chambers instead of at Seven Hotel due to COVID-19 so we can practice social distancing properly. The Tourism Awards & Education Program will take place on September 2, 2020 from 2pm-4pm. 

7.    Public Input

Liz Barber with the Sebring Chamber stated that there has been an increase of requests for relocation information. She has seen a rise of past tourists wanting to relocate to the Sebring area to get away from bigger and busier cities.

    8.    Board Member Roundtable
9.   Upcoming Meeting


A. TDC Board: August 20, 2020 @ 8:15 a.m., Government Center, Boardroom

      

B.  TDC Board: October 29, 2020 @ 8:15 a.m., Government Center, Boardroom

  10.   Adjournment 


Commissioner Brooks adjourned the meeting at 09:33 a.m.
For all backup documents, please contact Highlands County Public Information Office 863-402-6500.
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